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Office Director 
H2M Architects/ Engineers 
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Re: 
 

 

SEQRA 
Albany County Sheriff's 911 Call Center - EOC Project 
58 Verda Ave, Clarksville, NY 12041 
21PR01274 

 

        

 

Dear Katrina Pacheco: 
 

        

Thank you for requesting the comments of the Division for Historic Preservation of the Office of 
Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (OPRHP) as part of your SEQRA process. These 
comments are those of the Division for Historic Preservation and relate only to Historic/ Cultural 
resources.  
 
We note that the former Clarksville Elementary School is listed in the State and National 
Registers of Historic Places. We understand that the proposed project will include construction 
of an approximately 11,850sf addition to the north of the original school building to house the 
Sheriff’s 911 Center.  
 
Based on this review, it is OPRHP’s opinion that the proposed new construction is compatible 
with the historic school. In addition, there are no archaeological concerns associated with this 
project.  
 
If this project will involve state or federal permitting, funding or licensing, it may require 

continued review for potential impacts to architectural and archaeological resources, in 

accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act or Section 14.09 of NYS 

Parks Recreation and Historic Preservation Law. 

 

If you have any questions, I can be reached at (518) 268-2164. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Weston Davey 

Historic Site Restoration Coordinator 

Weston.davey@parks.ny.gov 

 


